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 Principal’s Report  
I have written in previous newsletters about the Parking Lot         
exercise that I undertook with Stages 3 to 6 to garner              
feedback from them about the school around the following 
questions; 
What do we need to improve?  What is going well? 
What are the issues and ideas?  What are the questions? 
 

I have discussed some of the issues raised with students at assembly and in         
previous newsletters and will continue that discussion going forward. 
 
Bullying was mentioned by students in response to two of these questions and for 
me that raised a few more questions.   
It would be wrong to say that as a result of these surveys we have an issue with 
bullying at LRCS. It is my firm belief that we do not and that is evidenced by what 
staff, teachers and students tell me and from what I observe on a daily basis.             
At the same time it would be wrong of us as a school community to assume our 
school is free of bullying. You would be hard pressed to find a school or, indeed a 
community in Australia which could legitimately lay claim to being “bullying free”.  
Recent events would suggest that neither our Federal, or NSW Parliaments are 
free of bullying and certainly big business has challenges in this area as well. 
 
So what do we make of the student responses and concerns around            
bullying? First of all we need to acknowledge that the Parking Lot is not the 
most scientific survey but that it only gives us a general understanding of the 
thoughts of the students. It may be that students do not have a clear                
understanding of what bullying actually is.  
The “Bullying No Way” website defines bullying as an ongoing and deliberate 
misuse of power in relationships through repeated verbal, physical and/or social 
behaviour that intends to cause physical, social and/or psychological harm. It can 
involve an individual or a group misusing their power, or perceived power, over 
one or more persons who feel unable to stop it from happening. The key word 
here is “repeated.” You are not being bullied if you have a robust discussion with 
another person or an interpersonal dispute with another person. Sure, these can 
turn into bullying if one party uses their power or influence over another,                      
repeatedly. 
As a school and as a wider community we cannot guarantee to eradicate all    
bullying but what we can do is take all reasonable measures to manage and   
minimise the incidents of bullying at LRCS. Parents, students and staff all have a 
role to play in minimising bullying. It is a community effort and one that we should 
all strive for. A community which “calls out” bullying is one that is cohesive and 
one that supports the wellbeing of all its members. 
To that end Mr Allen our Head Teacher of Wellbeing, is leading a team that is      
reviewing our Anti-Bullying policies and procedures so that we are able to support 
our students and parents. You and your children will hear much more of that in 
the coming months  
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Primary Regional Athletics             

Fri 13th Sep 

Superhero Day 

Fri 20th Sep 

Year 12 Farewell Assembly 

26th Sep 

K - 6 Assembly 

Mon 23rd Sep 

Kindy Start Program 

Beginning on the 19th Nov 

School Holidays 

Mon 30th Sep - Fri 11th Oct 

Students Return  

Mon 14th Oct 

P & C Meeting  

Tue 29th Oct 

Mid-Term Break  

Fri 15th - Mon 18th Nov 

Year 12 Formal 

Sat 23rd Nov 

T120 Laptop Fees Due 

Fri 29th Nov 

Presentation Day 

Fri 13th Dec 
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Continued 

 
I thank my lucky stars each day that I am in the position to lead such great staff at LRCS, but their        
expertise and professionalism is often acknowledged beyond our own school yard and community. 
 
One such example is Ms Jennifer Dove who was recently 
the successful recipient of the 2020 Premier’s English 
Teachers Association Scholarship. The competition for 
these scholarships is fierce and it is open to secondary 
teachers currently teaching English in NSW schools or 
TAFE NSW campuses.   The scholarship is for a study on 
English education.  
 
For 2020 there were 20 scholarship recipients across 17 
categories. The title of Ms Dove’s proposal is: Creating a 
writing practice for high school English students in remote 
and rural communities.                                                         
The scholarship allows Ms Dove to take up to 5 weeks 
leave in 2020 to further her expertise and study in this  
area. Expertise that she will utilise to benefit the students 
of Lightning Ridge Central School. 
Once again congratulations Ms Dove!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Year 11 students will be sitting their Yearly Examinations during Week 9 of this Term.  
 
During Term 4 students will be commencing Year 12 studies. Students in Year 11 
should now be producing study notes and completing practice examination papers.  
 
During Week 10 a number of students will be participating in work placement in the  
community. Thank you to those business for enabling our students to participate in work 

placement. This provides them with an opportunity to experience real life work situations. 
 
2020 School captain voting has commenced, Year 11 students will make speeches explaining why they 
should be elected as our school captains. The 2020 School captains will be announced shortly. 
 
 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for             

Learning focus with our Students each fortnight. Students who show 

exceptional PBL values are rewarded throughout the year with excur-

sions, special activities and treats.  

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Minister for Education and Early Childhood 
Learning, Sarah Mitchell MLC, Ms Jennifer 
Dove and Gladys Berejiklian Premier of NSW 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

This symbol represents a bowerbird's display, because they work 

so hard on these and they have to be perfect. 

  

Quality Work 

This fortnights PBL Focus is 



Library Report  

Well Book Week is over but the books keep coming!  

We received a donation of good quality Second Hand books from Books 4 Outback, a 

group that operates out of Newcastle. We distributed them to students who wanted a 

book to read and I must say I felt like the Pied Piper when I walked with the many kids 

noisily coming to the library to get a book. The books were good quality and I was 

pleased that so many of our students responded and came at lunchtime to select a 

book. We wrote the student’s names in their books  and some kids said they would 

share with each other. We even had to have a draw for a boxed set of three books and the lucky winner 

had a smile a mile long. Great to see pleasure in books and also in receiving. The thank you’s and polite 

behaviour was pleasing to see from all students. 

The Library Turtle Draw winners recently have been: 

ES1   Ezekiel Miller ES1J   

Stage 1 Milli McCabe S1Y  

Stage 2 Claudia Bogdan S2H   

Stage 3 Leeanna Tucker S3N  

ES1  Max Dominick ES1P  

Stage 1 Kobi Carpenter S1Y  

Stage2 Taniqua Wallace S2O  

Stage 3 Laitori Boney S3C 

As I type this we have twenty five students who have handed in their LRCS Reading Challenge sheet. The 

celebration party will be on Monday 16th September where we have lunch in the library and presentation 

of certificates for those who complete the challenge. 
Join us on  



Worth your Weight in Opal 

Brax Seaton    S1Y 

 

Brax was nominated by Mrs Cross for taking turns during sport. Brax 

showed great sportsmanship by ensuring everyone in his team had a 

fair go. 

Way to go Brax! 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Tristan Morris   S2O 

Tristan was nominated by Mrs Molyneux for working well with SLSOs 

to see improvements in his learning. 

Awesome job Tristan! 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Brianna Kotru   S3B  

 

Brianna was nominated by Mrs Stiller for participating in our in-class 

oral ready competition! 

Well Done Brianna!! 

Stage 3 Students who attended the Canberra Excursion have recently undertaken an education tour of 

the national capital. Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational                 

programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.  

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the   

national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship Education. To assist schools/ families in meeting the 

cost of the excursion, the Australian Government will contribute $30 per student to the school under the 

Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the 

school upon completion of the excursion.  



STEM in Kindergarten!  
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics)  

Our mission was to make a chair out of blocks. We then had to make a table that the chair could fit        

underneath (with leg room for someone to sit down). This task allowed us to explore different designs and 

practise our problem solving skills such as trial and error. 



    Science in Kindergarten 
In Term 3, Kindergarten have been 

working on the science unit,    Growing 

Well. The unit looks at the basic needs 

that animals and plants need to grow 

and survive. 

ES1J students began planting sunflower seeds in week 2 

of Term 3 and now six weeks on our plants are surviving 

with the basic needs: water and sunlight.  

RSPCA VISIT 
On Wednesday morning the children were very exited to welcome visitors from the RSPCA. They all 

learnt about the role the RSPCA play in the community by providing services such as, animal shelters, 

veterinary hospitals and law enforcement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some lucky students got to role play as a      
veterinarian doctor and check over ‘Rusty’ the 
dog. A very lucky few got to demonstrate how 
you should clean up after your dog or cat (don’t 
worry, the poo was plastic). We also learnt 
about micro-chipping your pets and how it is  
really important to de-sex your pets. All the     
students were very grateful to receive a little gift 
package to keep their hands germ free after 
playing with a dog or cat.  







 Stage 2 Lake Burrendong Excursion 

On Wednesday the 4th of September, Stage 2 boarded the bus for our excursion to Lake Burrendong. After two hours of 

steady driving, we stopped at Coonamble to eat some green apples and juicy oranges. Then we drove for two hours to 

the Japanese Gardens. At the beautiful Japanese Gardens, we saw brown ducks with green on their faces and big Koi 

Fish. Afterwards, we arrived and unpacked our luggage. 

Once we had unpacked our luggage, we met our guide, Jess, who took us on a lovely tour of the camp.  After that, we 

were told what lodge we were in. I was in Merinda lodge 2. Merinda means beautiful. Staying in my lodge were            

Bernadette, Chaylarna, Mia, Teniqua, Riarnah, Charlee and Tyleah. Inside the lodge were 7 bunks and 14 mattresses. 

The bunk beds were blue and green. 

Next, we moved on to the activities. There were two groups for activities, Echidnas (my group) and Goannas. The first 

activity we did was BMX riding. The track was shaped like a large oval and had old black tyres used to mark off the track. 

The bikes were green and black. After BMX riding, we walked down a large hill to the pool for free time.  

Before we went into the pool, we had to do a swim test. Jess, our guide, told us how it works. We had to use a              

recognisable swim stroke to swim the entire 25 metre long pool. Then, when we reached the end, we had to tread water 

and spin around. After that, we had to put our hand up while treading water. If we weren’t able to do all of this we received 

a yellow band which meant we could only swim in the shallow end. If we were able to complete all of the activities, we 

received a blue band which meant we could swim in the deep end and the shallow end. 

After free time, we went to our cabins to dry off and hang up our swimmers. We hung out in our cabins for some time 

then we moved to the dining hall for dinner. That night we had chicken curry. My rating of that dinner was 3/10.  

The next day, we did slip and slide. One time when I was going down the slide on my belly, I rolled over at the end and 

slid onto the grass and then Harlow came down and crashed into me. 

On the last day we did archery. The target looked like a jawbreaker cut in half. There was a big hill behind the targets to 

stop any arrows that missed. I found it quite easy to pull back the arrow. AMAZINGLY I got a BULLSEYE! I really liked 

archery!Then we hopped on the bus and went home. I really loved camp! 

Alexis Tye 



 Stage 2 Lake Burrendong Excursion 

On Wednesday the 4th of September, Stage 2 went to Lake Burrendong for 3 days and 2 nights. When we got there, we 

were greeted by Lake Burrendong staff members. 

After the staff greeted us, we unpacked our luggage. One of the staff members sat us down and told us about the centre 

and what instructions we would have to follow. She also took us on a tour around the centre. 

Following the tour, we got told about more things, including what lodges we were staying in and what groups we were in. 

Then we did an activity and had lunch.  

At night, after dinner, we had night activities. We played a lot of different games that were really fun! 

During the rest of our stay, we did all sorts of activities which were so much fun! Some of the activities included, rock 

climbing, flying fox, slip slide, swimming pool, archery, BMX riding and low ropes challenges. My favourite activities were 

rock climbing and slip slide.  

On the last day we bought stuff at the souvenir shop. 

I had a great time at Lake Burrendong! 

Kyana Lamb 



Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 



Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

Wednesday the touring continued with visits to                  

Cockington Green, the Dinosaur Museum, Questacon 

and the Australian Institute of Sport. 

Thursday it was off to the Snow!!!!!  



K-6 Assembly 

K-6 assembly was held on Monday 

9th September.  

Awards presented included Girrabirrii-

Turtle Ward. Primary Quality Work, 

Worth your Weight in Opal, Silver and 

Gold Award’s. 

Well done to all children who received 

awards, keep up the good work!! 





                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and Aboriginal 

people of the Balonne River Region.   

 

Gawaarraa           

 =  

The season spring, the 

time of new growth. 

Yuwaalaraay  

Word of the Week    

 

Give your child every chance to succeed…. Regular attendance at School is important for all                 

students to ensure they have the best opportunity for success! 



6. Add ‘groups’  ie child’s class 



 

2pm in the School Gym  

Tuesday 6th August 

 





As mentioned in the last newsletter, the Canteen has had to make a few changes to the menu as the 
guidelines have changed. The Canteen follows the NSW Healthy Kids Canteen Strategy, under the         
guidelines of Australian   Dietary Regulations.   

As we are a Central School, some of these changes will be harder to implement, as some items  are only 
allowed to be sold to High School and not allowed to be sold to Primary. Example: Iced Coffee milks off 
limits to Primary only High School allowed to sell to, Juices 250ml, Big M 250ml and 300ml drinks are    
allowed to be sold to Primary students, and of course the best choice is Water! 

Please note that these will changes need to be made by Term 1, 2020!  

All sandwiches, rolls and wraps are multigrain, a big thankyou to our local bakery ,“Little Bakery”, for    
making our bread and burger rolls!  

Last week I received a note from S1D regarding plastic straws and what they are doing to our     
environment, well that was easily fixed, the canteen now has paper straws!! 

GLUTEN FREE bread also available! 

 

JUST A REMINDER ITEMS AVAILABLE TO ORDER OR OVER COUNTER: 

Crunch cups (tom, cuc, carrot, celery,cheese) - $2.50ea 
Chicken burgers (lettuce, tom, mayo, chick pattie) $4.50ea 
Chicken lettuce mayo sand    - $3.80ea 
Ham Cheese Tomato sand    - $4.00ea 
Chicken or Ham Salad sand    - $4.20ea 
Salad bowls (pls order) from   - $5.00ea 

The Canteen has a Cash only policy! 

RECESS & LUNCH ORDERS 

All Canteen (R & L) orders to be in by 9.00am! Orders can be written out at the  Canteen from 8.30am until 
9.00am or placed in class baskets to be sent around to the canteen. 

Please note that all profits made by the canteen go to the P&C for the students. 

 

CANTEEN RULES 

MORNINGS: CANTEEN OPENED FOR ORDERS AND TO BUY DRINKS ONLY – 8.30am – 8.40am  

   Year 5 & 6 and High school only allowed to buy drinks in the mornings during the above times!  

 Parents can order until 9.00am for students. Canteen roller doors will be closed from 9.00am until 
Recess. 

 Kindy to Stage 2 (Red shirts) all orders can be placed in canteen baskets (menu and bags available 
in each  stages baskets) and sent around to canteen for Recess and Lunch orders.      

 Please when ordering students Recess and Lunches please put R or L on separate bags with stu-
dents name  and class and items to be ordered any icecreams ordered for lunch will be put in sepa-
rate bag with students  name on bag and sent with lunch orders, change will be sticky taped to bag.                                                  

 Year 5 & 6 to year 12 students can buy over the counter at recess and lunch.                                                                 

 Icecreams are available to buy or ordered at lunch only.                                                                                                 

 Please note that the Canteen will close 5 min before bell time. Roller doors will be closed. Students 
will not be served outside of Recess & Lunch  times. 

Thankyou, 

Susan Chapman 

  

Canteen Newsletter 




